

Town of Livermore Falls

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICE 2 MAIN STREET LIVERMORE FALLS, MAINE 04254 Tel. 207-897-4427

> LIVERMORE FALLS PLANNING BOARD MINUTES OF THE MAY 15,2002 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Guy Palmieri, Chairman @ 6: 15 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Guy Palmieri, Chairman, Veronica Pillsbury, Nancy McManemon, and Elecia Pillsbury

PUBLIC PRESENT: Miriam Buchanan, Cora Briggs, and David Giroux, former code enforcement officer.

On a motion from Veronica and a second by Elecia the minutes of the May 1, 2002 special meeting were accepted (vote 4-0-0).

OTHER BUSINESS:

There were no new applications reviewed at this meeting. Next on the agenda was discussion and comments on the Comprehensive Plan. David Giroux, the former code enforcement officer, explained to the Planning Board that they would be dealing with many of the issues that the Comprehensive Plan addresses. David then went through the Comprehensive Plan and pointed out specific topics that they would be addressing. David stated that he hoped this would pass because then many issues of the downtown area could be addressed. Dave reminded the Board that the public hearing for the Comprehensive Plan would be on May 22, 2002, meeting at 6:00 p.m. and the public hearing would start at 6:15 p.m.

The next item on the agenda was the need for a park & ride facility in the town of Livermore Falls. The Planning Board generally agreed that there could be a use for one, but there were questions of where would the best location be? Should we make a portion of it overflow for town activities? Nancy agreed that there could be a use for one, but felt there should be a study done to answer all of the questions and locate the best place for it.

The code enforcement officer notified the Planning Board that Brian Jordan had resigned from the Board. The Planning Board accepted Brian's resignation with regret.

On a motion by Guy, and a second by Nancy, the PB voted to adjourn at 7:41 P. M.

To The Livermore Falls Town Manger, The Selectmen and the Planning Board

From: Brian Jordan

Subject: Planning Board

Aithough serving on the Planning Board has enlightened me on many subjects, all the time and effort I have spent on the Board has taken away from my job and my family. With no stipend to reimburse me I can no longer justify taking productive time away from my business.

I hope in some small way I helped the community, and good luck to the Planning Board in the future.

Sincerely Brian Jordan

An light